MEETING REPORT
Meeting:



St. Louis County Public Health and Human Services Advisory Committee

Date:



July 20, 2022
Time:



10:00 a.m. – 12 p.m.
Place:



Webex 
Members Present:
Cindy Lustig, Dawn Lamping, John Soghigian, Gina Marsalla, Nate Sandman, Tony Kuznik, Terry Defoe, Loretta Bickford, Sarah Priest, Janet Kennedy, Rose St. John 
Staff present:

Linnea Mirsch, Amy Westbrook, Jana Blomberg, Dusty Letica, Amanda Yates

County Commissioners:   Ashley Grimm
Members Absent:
Kathy Heltzer (excused), Tina Welsh (excused), Kaitlin Erpestad (excused), Pam Kramer (excused)

Amber Madoll (excused), Jerry Burnes, Tracy Goulet, Nathaniel Coward
Ex Officio present: 
Janelle Lambert
	Topic
	Discussion
	Follow Through

	Welcome
	Welcome – Chair Sandman; welcomed members, confirmation of receiving minutes, shared about the vision of the Advisory Committee and the goal to build the engagement between meetings, navigating member updates via email 
	

	General Topics
	Janelle Lambert, Public Health System Consultant with MN Department of Health introduced herself (invited guest)
	

	
	Approval of Minutes; motion to approve by John, second by Tony, approved.
	

	COVID Status Update
	Public Health Director Amy Westbrook presented the COVID-19 situation update (handout will be provided). 

· Highlighted the new COVID-19 Community levels and what is included in that metric and the challenges in understand disease prevalence

· Different surveillance system for fall – general surveillance vs. individual report in schools, etc. 

· Vaccine recommendations reviewed 

· COVID-19 Dashboard (stlouiscountymn.gov) (St. Louis County dashboard will be updated to include more information on variants was previewed, including the information about race/ethnicity and the disparities we have seen locally that has held true on a national level; it impacts how we prioritize resources for the COVID response)
· Public Health is shifting back to other responsibilities but continuing to work with community partners and keeping data in mind as we make decisions about allocating resources 
Member Questions/ Discussion 

· Cindy asked about schools with over-the-counter testing? MN Department of Health and the public health system isn’t putting metrics to distance learning and in-person learning; decision points are from a school district resource operation perspective; Public Health will be working schools and measuring morbidity and mortality, but it won’t be on a case count basis. Amy shared that Aubrie Hoover has left the county to work with the Northeast Service Cooperative; St. Louis County will be filling that liaison position.  
· Nate asked about boosters, availability and if the county is doing media outreach to encourage vaccinations? We are not currently but are working on a general immunization campaign; we have not done active promotion for the youngest population now eligible. Amy shared 3.5% of our 6 month – 5 year olds is vaccinated (higher than State and National average). 
	

	Healthcare Coverage Renewals
	Dusty Letica and Amanda Yates presented; presentation will be sent

Significant member questions and ideas 

· Loretta suggested brochures and flyers norther SLC through medical offices, food shelves, Salvation Army, AEOA,  etc 

· Rose asked how she could be more engaged in the planning and preparing for this 

· We are developing who will be impacted and why 

· Commissioner Grimm shared other high impact places – Steve O’Neil apartments, AICHO, Damiano via lunch tables, specific landing page on the webpage and ask Commissioners to share, suggested the Decriminalize Color event by the NAACP

·  Rose suggested LPCFC, Farmer’s Markets (CAD, AICHO) 
· Janet also expressed her willingness to share information and asked for talking points that community consultants could use – especially around MNSure, come October could take a more substantial role with COVID response contracted role; August 4th event – welcome to attend Celebrate Spirit Valley Days (2-9) will share poster 

· John – suggested Mesabi Behavioral Health initiative as a network of 100+ Behavioral Health providers (Kelly Sather chairs) 
· Commissioner Grimm – ask City and County elected officials to host a media event to better spread the word

· Dawn – also suggested the HHS Conference in October might be fitting – extensive provider attendance 

· Loretta – asked if we’ll have enough staff for this and concerned about workload; it would be nice if we could get the word out and people could begin responding; would we work with Essentia/ ST Luke’s/ Fairview – could information be included there – After Visit Summary? SLC ESS is considering information sessions for hospitals/ clinic/ medical partners to share information; shared about 2 duplexes in Virginia – new tenant situation and perspective into mobile population of people experiencing homelessness and how we can really get the information to them (Dusty shared we have some homeless outreach people in Duluth but are looking for other partners north)
· Nate asked about workload challenges for SLC staff – what is the impact to the SLC budget? This will be an increase in work because of the change in the auto-renewal rate (additional 20%+ renewals/ month); we’re trying to be proactive and plan ahead, training, refresher courses, ready to reallocate when needed; and concerned about the additional work if coverage lapses – there is a sense of urgency and a need to prioritize work when there is an increased workload; requested the Racial Equity report referenced 
	Dusty asked people to reach out to him if they want to be included in planning conversations

	Opioid 
Settlement 
Work 
	Jana Blomberg presented an overview. 
Member questions: 

· Rose requested a copy of the flyer as well. 

· John suggested reaching out to previous OERAC grantees for their outreach to people needing services.

· Nate asked about the amount cities and counties will receive; about the intended purposes of the settlement and the history of the tobacco settlement 

· Terry encouraged that the funding goes into long-term supportive programs; asked to connect with Terry directly to increase participation 

· Loretta asked about how many people go through treatment and stay healthy after? Suggested that we need to focus on the children/ younger generation right now to stop the cycle 

· Nate – the ability to partner with organizations that provide youth camps is a good access point to strengthening partnerships around the settlement and utilization of the funds to keep that prevention focus 

· Rose suggested trying to break the incarceration circle and providing better care to those released from being incarcerated. Getting them services/housing/medical needs set up, so that they don't feel the need to return to the incarcerated life.  So that they feel that they can live a life outside of Jail; YW.  It is started to be worked on in Iowa.
· Sarah shared It's exciting to be able to invest the settlement into positive, healing, and prevention work for the County and State.
	The survey and flyer will be shared. 
Survey link: https://arcg.is/0W05L5 (will be live later today)

	New Member Welcome
	Rose St. John introduced herself to the Committee and her efforts in the Lincoln Park community. 
	

	Motion to adjourn
	Motion to adjourn at 11:51 by Cindy; second by Terry, unanimous support. 

Reminder that member updates will be provided via email (to Mara, ahead of the meeting) and will be distributed with Department updates to ensure we can be intentional with our limited meeting time together.
	

	Next Meeting Dates (virtual)


	October 19, 2022
Watch for information about the St. Louis County Health & Human Service conference in October and an opportunity to host a session. 

Invitation to send future topics to Nate. Linnea or Amy for consideration. 
	


Member updates: 
· Two initiatives are taking place in the Hibbing area (thank you Tony): 

· A Boys and Girls Club.  Spearheaded by the Kiwanis Club (they have a pancake breakfast fundraiser scheduled).  Legislative funding has been requested and the school has committed space.  This has the potential of student participation and student learning.

· A Maternity House has been started.  Two women started the initiative with support from several ministers and the Life Center.  The start has been successful and they are now planning to expand the number of beds and services to meet identified needs.  This has been a long time need in the Hibbing area.
· Pam shared the following updates: 
· Duluth Affordable Housing Coalition -  I’ve been added to the Duluth Affordable Housing Coalition as a representative to the St. Louis County Health and Human Service Advisory Committee. As a longtime, active member of the DAHC prior to my retirement, I am working to attend the monthly meetings in this role whenever possible and happy to share relevant info. 
· Stepping On Up Campaign to Address Chronic Homelessness:  I am a representative of Peace Church on this Campaign including serving on the Education Advisory Committee. We recently held a 3 night, 2.5 hour/night education session organized by Loaves and Fishes Community involving a number of speakers focused on educating community members to deepen community understanding of chronic homelessness, substance use disorder, trauma and mental health. This will be repeated and is an excellent opportunity for people who are looking to engage more deeply in the work of Stepping On Up as an advocate, volunteer or member of staff. Here is a link to info on the series. https://www.facebook.com/events/1111920369360101/1111920376026767/
· Restoring Hope- A Capital Campaign to End Child Abuse-  I am also volunteering on the Capital Campaign Committee for First Witnesses Child Advocacy Center to help them expand services. This includes development of a larger facility to serve as a new home for First Witness, its nationally recognized training center and be a source of hope, healing and justice. 

· Upcoming Health Equity Northland event highlighted by Janet Kennedy: 
· See flyer, sent by Janet, Please share widely and join us if possible. If you are able to join us, complete the google form: https://forms.gle/5YEkccyZUANqjJcf7
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